
CITYCOUNCIL

CITYOFPIEDMONT

JUNE4, 2024

6:18PM

TheCityCounciloftheCityofPiedmontmetinregularsessionatthetimeandonthedateabove.   
PresentwereMayorBaker, CouncilMembers RichardWilliams, JubalFeazell, CalebPope, GregSouth,  
DavidIvey, andTerryKiser.   

Following theinvocation byDavidIveyandthepledgeofallegiance givenbyMayorBaker, theminutes
werepresented forconsideration.  TerryKisermadethemotionthattheminutesbeapproved as
presented.  JubalFeazellseconded themotionandtheminuteswereapproved.    

Thebillstotaling $121,548.35werethenpresented forconsideration forpayment.  RichardWilliams
madethemotion thatthebillsbeapproved aspresented.  CalebPopeseconded themotionandthebills
wereapproved forpayment.   

Thenextitemontheagendawasthelocalmatchforthe5311PublicTransportation bus.  ClerkHinton
toldtheCouncil thematchwouldbe $12,946.00.  

The5310SeniorNutrition vanwasthenextitem.  Resolution 2024-08waspresentedfordiscussion.   
CalebPopemadethemotiontoapproveResolution 2024-08.  TerryKiserseconded themotionandthe
motioncarried.  ClerkHintontoldtheCouncil thatthematchonthe5310buswouldbe $13,432.00.    

TheCivicCenterRenovations willbetabledtothenextmeeting.     

ChiefJohnsonapproached theCouncilandaskedtohireforavacantdispatchpositonfromprior
applicants andwouldliketoretainLeahByrneasaparttimefillindispatcher.  CalebPopemadethe
motiontoapproveChiefJohnson’srequest.  TerryKiserseconded themotionandthemotioncarried.  
TheChiefalsoaskedforamotiontopurchase theDodge2500policeadmintruck.   GregSouthmade
themotiontopurchasethetruck.  JubalFeazell secondedthemotionandthemotioncarried. Greg
SouthmadethemotiontoupfittheDodgeRam2500intheamountof $6,315.02fromDanaSafety
Supply.  DavidIveyseconded themotionandthemotioncarried.   

RichardWilliams madethemotiontopaythe $100,000.00forFagan’sParkinonepayment.   CalebPope
seconded themotionandthemotioncarried.    

LarryDavisspokeinvisitorcomments concerning hisquoteformovinghispowerpole.    

InCouncil reports, JohnLawrence wasabsent.    

RichardWilliamshadnoreport.   

JubalFeazellsaidhewouldgetwithTimFrostonrightofwaycutting.    

CalebPopeaskedaboutthepossibilityofgettingeighteenwheeler trucksoffofMemorial Drive. The
onlyexception wouldbedeliveries.    



GregSouthsaidweneedtolookatOrdinance 502andfindapossiblesolutionforalltherubbish/junk
foundontheCityrightofway.  

DavidIveytoldtheCouncil abouttheupdatedworkorderreport thatwasemailedbyBenSingleton to
allCouncilmembers.    

TerryKiserwantedtolookatpossiblesolutions forthejunkpickup.     

ClerkHintontoldtheCouncil thatallthesummerworkershadbeenhired.  HetoldCouncil thatthe
deedsforFagan’sParkshouldbereadynextweek.                 

IntheMayor’scomments hetoldtheCouncilaboutJSUscholarships fromtheChamberofCommerce.   
Inclosing, hewantedtothankeveryone forattending themeeting tonight.  Heappreciates theCouncil
andallcityemployees.       

WithnootherbusinesstocomebeforetheCouncil, TerryKisermadethemotionthatthemeetingbe
adjourned.  GregSouthseconded themotionandthemeetingadjournedat7:26pm.  


